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Commissioners Block, Bruch, Eichwald, Heil & Meek, 
I have fully reviewed RESOLUTION NO.6-22-22.10, "A RESOLUTION CALLING ON THE NEW MEXICO LEGISLATURE TO 
ENHANCE THE FAITH OF THE VOTING PUBLIC IN ELECTION OUTCOMES THROUGH IMPROVED ELECTION 
PROCESS." I find the document to be thoughtful, thorough and fair. The document does everything to encourage voter 
participation, while discouraging election fraud. This is not a Democrat or a Republican issue; it is a due diligence issue. As 
Commissioners, you have the duty to Certify only FAIR elections. If we do not have common sense safe guards in place, how 
can an election be Certified in good faith? There is certainly nothing "extreme" about requiring citizens of New Mexico to 
produce a photo ID (of a variety of common options), or an appropriate affidavit, if the aforementioned ID is not available. There 
is nothing "extreme" about the removal of inactive voters from the voting roles. (In the event a citizen has been removed for 
failure to vote in two consecutive general elections, he/she can always re-register without issue). There is nothing "extreme" 
about requiring any citizen who desires an absentee ballot to ASK for one. There is nothing "extreme" about removing illegal 
Ballot Drop Boxes. (Please note that these illegal boxes were allowed by our current Secretary of State, during the "COVID 
Pandemic." The SOS had NO AUTHORITY do this. The State Legislature creates our laws NOT a SOS. Moreover, we are NO 
LONGER IN A PANDEMIC. There is no reason whatsoever for these Drop Boxes--other than fraud itself. As documented so 
thoroughly in the movie "2000 Mules"). Every illegal vote caste by a Mule, takes away a legitimate vote from a New Mexican 
citizen; this is unacceptable. With regard to "Absentee Ballot Chain of Custody and Photo ID," it was clear from Commission 
Block's questions to one of our Election Deputies, last Friday (June 17, 2022) that our current chain of command clearly had 
opportunities for foul play. Finally, with regard to a "Post-Election Audit," how is this not reasonable? Not only are election safe-
guards being put in place, but the results are being carefully reviewed. (Note, this is only 10% of all precincts). While this 
Resolution outlines many solid procedures to strengthen our current election process, it does NOT go far enough. To really 
make our elections secure, we must also remove all DOMINION (or any other company) voting machines and use only 
"watermarked paper ballots." Again, these issues do NOT favor one party over another. They simply help us maintain the simple 
motto of "one citizen, one vote." In closing, the Resolution before the 5 of you is absolutely reasonable, to any fair-minded 
individual. As a fair-minded individual myself, I would have serious doubts with regard to any Commissioner who thought 
otherwise and would have to question his/her motives? Simply put, a NO VOTE on this Resolution is a red-flag that any such 
Commissioner is surely favoring elections that are NOT fair to every New Mexican citizen. On the other hand, a YES VOTE is 
definitely a step in the right direction for election integrity for all New Mexican citizens.  


